
Aspect Weekly Update 
Monroe Street Apartments Development (Former LDM 

Site - ECSI #887) 

WEEK 7: NOVEMBER 29 - DECEMBER 3, 2021

ON-SITE ACTIVITIES

• Lauzon continued grading and fill placement on Parcel 1,

especially in area of Building 1.

• LMC/Lauzon made progress decommissioning manhole in

Parcel 1 and abandoning the sewer line under Parcels 1 and 2 by

filling with CDF.  Sewer line abandonment will continue next

week.

• Removed fencing around West (and North) boundary of Parcel 2

and built a construction road entering east of Parcel 2 and

exiting northwest on Parcel 1 to facilitate Parcel 1 Building 1

prep.



• Aspect was on site 11/30 and 12/2 to provide input during site

construction.

• Partner visited the site on 12/1.

• 18 well decommissioning waste drums were removed from

Parcel 2 by WasteXpress on 12/2.

• No analytical samples were collected this week.  TCLP metals

analytical results from well decommissioning waste drum

sample were received from Apex lab.

• Waste transported off site this week included Parcel 1 strippings

and Parcel 2 IDW drums.

PLAN VIEW PROGRESS
Constructed road across Parcel 2 temporary cap to facilitate 

construction access to Building 1 area on Parcel 1. 



KEY ONSITE ACTIVITIES PLANNED FOR NEXT TWO 

WEEKS

• Continue backfill of abandoned sewer line beneath Parcel 1 and

Parcel 2.

• Continue grading and fill placement on Parcel 1, especially in

area of Building 1.

• Continue preparing pad for Building 1 on Parcel 1.

• LMC job trailer to be delivered to site.

• Potential offsite disposal of geotechnically unsuitable Parcel 2

mound soil after communication with DEQ. Goal to minimize

offsite disposal by Lauzon making use of suitable mound soil and

excavated soil stockpile as Parcel 2 landscape fill beneath the

clean fill cap, where possible.

• Concrete and steel debris from well decommissioning to be

removed from site by Waste Management after

profiling.  Waiting on final profile from WM.

UPCOMING DELIVERABLES to DEQ and ACTION 

ITEM REQUESTS

• Aspect is preparing for the 2021 Annual Protectiveness Review

reporting process and Winter 2022 Semiannual groundwater

monitoring.



11/30/21 Parcel 1 grading, looking east. 

12/2/21 Drum pickup on Parcel 2. 

PHOTOS


